
i and 38% working in adult social care are from a BAME background.ii  
• Every day that BAME health and care staff are disproportionately affected by COVID-19 is 

another day these workers and their families are needlessly put at extra risk.  
• Our BAME members have reported feeling unsafe and unsupported in the workplace, and 

we know from our surveys of members, that they have had a disparate experience of 
COVID-19 to their White British counterparts.  

• Lived experience and emerging research is telling us that BAME health and care staff are 
at increased risk of contracting COVID-19 and becoming critically ill as a result, yet 
employers and Government have been slow to respond with coherent strategies and 
actions designed to mitigate and manage these risks. 

• COVID-19 has not created health and structural inequalities; it has uncovered and 
exacerbated existing structural and institutional inequalities and barriers which exist across 
health and care, but also across wider society.   

• It is imperative that both the Government led inquiry and cross-government Commission 
into the impact of COVID-19 on different communities is transparent, engages with 
stakeholders and BAME people. Any recommendations made must result in tangible  as well as across the country which have been brought 

into sharp focus by COVID-19.  

NHS England have published annual data since 2015, the Workforce Race Equality Standards 
(WRES) to highlight and evidence the inequalities faced by BAME staff in NHS Trusts. According 
to 2019 WRES data, there were 66,513 BAME nurses working at Agenda for Change bands five 
and six, compared with 2,096 BAME staff working in management band eight.iii Also, in 2019, 
there were 4,995 less White British nursing staff in band five compared to an increase of 3,064 
BAME nursing staff in the same band that year. Often bands four to six will be frontline 
professionals providing care, therefore, as BAME staff are overrepresented in these pay bands, 
their exposure to the viral load of COVID-19 increased. The WRES provides powerful and 
compelling evidence but this has not been utilised effectively to investigate and level up the 
experiences of BAME health care staff and patients. 






